
GLTC ACCESS COVID-19 RULES 
GOVERNMENT RULES MUST BE ADHERED TO. 

Following guidance issued by the LTA the rules set out below must 
be observed when using our facility. 

1. Use of the courts is at the players own risk. 
2. A maximum of two players per court, unless players are all 

from the same household. 
3. Toilet facilities and club house will not be available and must 

remain closed. 
4. Players must bring their own rackets/balls. 
5. Please wear disposable gloves to use antibacterial wipes to 

wipe the gate latch and padlock before and after playing, and 
bring hand sanitiser in case you need it while you are at the 
courts. 

6. Players must leave 5 minutes before the end of their playing 
time and arrive 5 minutes after the start of their playing time. 

7. All players must be members. 
8. Courts must be booked online through our website. 
9. Where possible try and book a court that does not follow on 

from someone else’s booking. 
10. Wipes and hand sanitiser needs to be provided by the players. 

This is for your safety and the safety of others. 
11. Coaches will use new balls for each lesson and not reused for at 

least 72 hours. 
12. Balls should be marked so only one player picks up each set. 
13. Ends should be decided before play and stuck to with balls 

being passed using the racket to slide them on the floor. 
14. Social distancing must be adhered to at all times in all areas 

both inside and outside the courts.(2 metre rule) 
15. If you or a member of your household is showing any COVID-19 

symptoms/Self isolation you cannot use the courts. 
 

Unfortunately if these rules are not observed we 
will have to close the club as the safety of our 

members is paramount.


